

TELL-E-GRAM

AUGUST 28, 2018



BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

President's Announcements – Road work will continue occurring, keep an eye out in the Tell-E-Gram for updated information.

Minutes – The minutes from the July Board meeting approved by the Board 7-0.

HOA – Sue English-Kovar presented the HOA update. The July HOA Welcome Orientation had 38 attendees. A TDOT 444 Update was presented, as was some information regarding LUB electric meter upgrade awareness. Neighborhood Watch is now taking advantage of online capabilities. Featured events were presented and the next general meeting is September 20th. For more information, visit www.hoatv.org

Finance Report – James Ivey presented the comparative financial analysis. July was a great month. YTD revenue of \$11.3MM is currently pacing +1% favorable to budget of \$11.1MM, which is directly in line with expectations. Golf had a great July, made up \$20,000 to budget. We've been over budget with installed tanks, currently at 91 tank jobs completed vs. budget of 74. Issued 89 new building permits. There were a few overruns related to maintenance on water lines, about \$100,000 overbudget when it comes to maintenance on water lines – there are a lot of breaks, the system is getting old and breaking regularly. We are seeing quite a bit of trees that are needing to be removed because of the large storms so we are \$60,000 over on tree removal. James also presented the marketing cost update for Q2. Total marketing revenue = \$91,000 compared to Q2 last year,

POA MEETINGS AND EVENTS (RED DENOTES IRREGULARITY OF TIME, DAY, AND/OR LOCATION):

September 5, 9 a.m., Public Services, POA Conference Room September 6, 9 a.m., ACC, POA Conference Room September 7, 9 a.m., Communication Advisory Committee, POA Conference Room

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Board Meeting Highlights...Pages 1 - 2

Library Update, Golf Ad Hoc, Community Church, Yacht Club Parking Lot, BOD Election......Pag

Shop Tellico Village, LRPAC Thanks You, Upcoming Meetings and Events......Pages

Upcoming Meetings/Events..Pages 5-7

Golf Clinic, Farmer's Market, Ladies Luncheon......Page

Homecoming, Volunteers Needed, Photography Workshop.....Page 9

TV Lions, United Way......Page 10

Summit Medical, Seargant York......Page 1

Restaurant Events, Pet of the Week....Pages 12 - 14

Smoky Mountain Service Dogs........

we were at \$72,000. James also presented the golf rounds report and fitness membership updates. Parker Owen presented the CFO's report on current activities. The budget model is being reset to begin the 2019 Budget and 2020 to 2024 Five Year Plan. The budget schedule and meeting dates have now been set and will be posted to the POA website. We submitted client provided inputs to Coulter & Justus, P.C. for preparation of the 2017 Form 990 and 990T returns. We expect we will file both of those forms well before the November 15 deadline. The TVPOA donation of Native American art works and sculpture was delivered to the Sequoyah Birthplace Museum in Vonore on July 24th. Three project funding requests were presented:

- 2018 Maintenance Project Funding Request Public Works (Milling and Paving Six Additional Feeder Roadways off of Sequoyah Rd). Approved by the Board 7-0.
- **2018 Maintenance Project Funding Request** Apply HA5 Pavement Preservation Product to Chota Hills, Tanasi Shores, Chota Landing, Chota Point, and Chota Rec parking lot. Approved by the Board 7-0.
- **2018 Capital Project Funding Request** Replace the Dehumidifier System at the Wellness Center pool. Approved by the Board 7-0.

Parker also presented the 2018 Capital Plan Project variances through the August BOD meeting, 2018 Capital Plan projects remaining as of August Board meeting and the Cash Flow Check.

ACC – Clayton Taylor presented the July month-end report.

Public Works – Jeff Gagley presented project updates regarding the following:

- Independent living facility Photos were presented and more progress has been made on the facility. They finished their last concrete pour last Thursday. Framers are on site and will start framing by early September. 50% of the units are spoken for and Five Star says that they're still on track for July opening. This will create several jobs for local individuals.
- Toqua Clubhouse Met with the construction team last week. 50% of the documents are completed, they'll be 100% done by the first of September. Take it out to bid around 9/27. Hope to be back to the Board on October 24th for your approval.
- Kahite Community Center About 20% of construction documents are completed, they will be 100% completed by September 1st. It will go out to bid 9/27. Back to the board on October 24th for their approval.
- North Entrance Before repairs, we were leaking 500,000 gallons per month. After repairs, were using 5,500 gallons per month for makeup water which equates to \$70.20 per month. To swap to a well/lake system would cost \$150 per month in chlorine, stabilizer and pH adjuster.

Jeff also presented YTD numbers and discussed sanitary survey results – we received 97%. The full report is on the POA website, under the "Public Works" section.

Golf – Jim West presented the golf update on the following projects and upcoming events:

- Tanasi bunker renovations in-house project completed by Tanasi Turfcare team. Large amount of positive feedback from members about the improved playability of the new bunkers.
- Toqua Golf Car Path Repaving project This project was completed mid-July. It was a cooperative Project with Golf Operations and Public Works. After Contractors arrived on site, the project took approximately 5 days to complete.
- Summer 2018 Kahite Playability is key, rough HOC is the lowest it has ever been. Consistently spot aerifying troublesome drainage areas/difficult areas to mow when wet and also aid in Winterkill avoidance later this season. Bringing HOC down in key landing areas off the tee. Minimized all landscape beds.
- Night golf is scheduled with New Villagers. This will be glow in the dark golfing. Both events are scheduled in October. There continues to be high demand for beginner clinics. Patriot Golf Day for Folds of Honor Foundation will take place on August 31, September 6th and 7th.

Long Range Planning – The questionnaire is closed. Discussed the process and high level results. 1,757 households participated. Next steps were also discussed.

Political Signs Policy – Kevin Stevens – gave a background about this policy. Presented the policy, full policy is on the website. Approved by the Board 7-0.

Honor Awards Committee – You can now submit nominations for Honor Awards. These awards are just for Villagers, not employees. We need a committee that will take these recommendations and evaluate them and make recommendations to the Board. The committee will have the following members: John Bordelon, Bill Hartman, Mary Kay Bogardus, and Tracey Heilman. Approved by the Board 7-0.

If you would like to view the powerpoint slides from the Board meeting, they are availabe to view on the POA website under the "Board of Directors" section. You can also access them at this link:

http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/admin/boardslides.pdf

LIBRARY UPDATE

The library will be closed temporarily for repairs from the flooding. We cannot give a definite date for re-opening at this time, but regular updates will be posted on NextDoor. Materials may be kept or returned in the drop box in front of the library. All items will be backdated when we check them in after the library re-opens, do not worry about the fines. Please keep backpacks and telescopes until the Library re-opens and please hold on to your book sale donations until the library has a place to keep them. Currently, the annex building is packed floor-to-ceiling with the contents from the library. As repairs are made, we will be able to assess the need to reschedule or relocate the programs scheduled for next month and will keep you informed on those arrangements. The library will require new carpet and the replacement of lower drywall throughout much of the building. Mitigation measures to prevent another flooding episode are being studied.

The good news: Collection materials and computers escaped damage, and our library is set in a community of extraordinary people. Many thanks to the volunteers who emptied the library and to those who answered the call for boxes. Our thanks, too, to Classico who fed the workers and to area Home Depot stores who gave us boxes.

GOLF AD HOC COMMITTEE

The Ad Hoc Committee will be reviewing the following topic:

9 Hole and 18 Hole Rounds/Pricing

- Analysis of 9 holeroundsvs18holerounds played and revenue
- Is there a loss of revenue by allowing 9 hole rounds to be played when an 18 hole round could be scheduled?
- · Is there a particular day of the week or time of day where 9 hole rounds are predominating?

Each topic will be presented on the POA website in the coming days. Comments and suggestions can be directed to Mike Colacone at mc195@aol.com and/or Pat White at jwhite2032@charter.net

COMMUNITY CHURCH AT TELLICO VILLAGE PARKING LOT CLOSURE

The Community Church at Tellico Village is having the entire parking lot resurfaced August 27th - 31st. There will be no through traffic during that time. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

YACHT CLUB PARKING LOT UPDATE

Milling and paving will occur at the Yacht Club August 16th – August 29th. Certain sections of the parking lot will be closed and will then be milled. The crew will then continue to work on Seqouyah Road up to HWY 444. Paving and stripping will follow. The area will be messy until the work is completed. If a rain delay occurs, it will unfortunately push out the completion date. Day time events at the Yacht Club will still be held through August 25th, the Yacht Club will also be open for dinner during normal hours through this date. Please be aware that parking patterns will change every day. The Farmer's Market will not take place at the Yacht Club on August 22nd, 29th, and September 5th. It will occur at the Tugaloo Beach Pavilion Parking lot (one street way from Sequoyah Road) from 9 a.m. – Noon. The Yacht Club will be completely closed August 27th – August 29th. We will keep you updated in the Tell-E-Gram should any delays occur.

2018 POA BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION

The 2018 POA Board of Directors Election is on the horizon. Two seats are available for this year's election. Below are some key dates to keep in mind as we approach election season. For a detailed look at the election calendar, please visit the POA website and click the "Board of Directors" section or click this link: http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/admin/electioncalendar.pdf

September 7: Last day to submit application for candidacy

October 28: Election officially starts as polls open online

November 15: Polls close at noon

November 16: Election results revealed at 2 p.m. at POA conference room then transmitted via Tell-E-Gram

December 19: New Board Members take their seats at the Board Meeting

SHOP TELLICO VILLAGE Click Funeral Home

Located at 145 Chota Center, Click Funeral Home is here to create a meaningful ceremony that celebrates the unique life being honored. Their staff is committed providing your family with the highest quality care and service in your time of need, and we take pride in our responsibility to lighten your burden as you take the first steps toward healing. We have had the honor of providing families with compassionate and dignified service since 1965 and look forward to a future of the same. To reach Click Funeral Home directly, contact their office at (865) 458-6767 or visit their website at http://www.clickfuneralhome.com



Tim Click
Owner/Funeral
Director/Embalmer

E-Mail: tclick8731@aol.com

Phone: 865-986-8013 Fax: 865-986-4738

109 Walnut Street Lenoir City, TN 37771

www.clickfuneralhome.com

THANK YOU TELLICO VILLAGE - FROM THE LONG RANGE PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thank you for completing the Long Range Strategic Plan Questionnaire. Your participation was historic and your voice will be heard. You are "Shaping our Future".

As promised, we will be sharing the Questionnaire results with you. Due to the massive amount of information we obtained from your participation it will take a few weeks for us to analyze and report the results to you.

- Questionnaires completed 1757 households representing approximately 3300 individuals
- Tellico Village household completion rate 42%
- Over 1900 comments to open ended guestions
- Focus Group Volunteers 626

In advance, thank you for your patience.

UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

ASTRONOMY CLUB MEETING

ARE WE ALONE IN THE UNIVERSE?! Find out at the next meeting of the Tellico Village Astronomy Club. The meeting will be Wednesday, September 5, in Room D of the Chota Recreation Center at 7pm.!! The program will be presented on video by Dr. Andrew Siemion, Astrophysicist at University of California, Berkley and Director of the SETI Institute. The program is "The Search for Ourselves Among the Stars" and was presented at first at the Tennessee Valley Interstellar Workshop in Huntsville, Al in 2017.

CALIFORNIA CLUB MEETUP

It's that time of year again! Calling all Californians to the beach (the beach at Tugaloo Pavilion). Our meetup will take place on September 5th from 4 – 7 p.m. Please let us know how many pepole are attending and what dish you would like to bring to share. Bring your own beverages. Paper goods and utensils will be provided. Looking forward to seeing you there! RSVP by August 29th on CA Club NextDoor or send an email to Nancy Campbell at NSC5458@gmail.com



AMERICAN LEGION POST 256 MEETING

American Legion Post 256 extends an invitation to all Veterans to join us at our meetings on the 1st Thursday of each month this month, September 6th. The meeting begins at 9 AM and includes an optional breakfast buffet for \$12.00. If you plan to eat, reservations are required by noon on the Monday prior to the meeting. Please call Tony Adams, 423-884.3024 or email at, adamsaj@aol.com. Breakfast is followed by an informative guest speaker and updates on community and veteran's services projects. Join us in the Fellowship Hall at The First Baptist Church of Tellico Village. For directions and more information visit www.TellicoLakePost256.org.

GARDEN CLUB

Tellico Village Garden Club will meet Thursday, September 6 at 12:30 p.m. at the Yacht Club. New members are most welcome. Dues for the new program year are \$15; please pay by check. Horticulturalist Julian Cosner will give us tips for site preparation and plant selections for Shade gardens.

NEW VILLAGERS CLUB SOCIAL

Please note new start time: The New Villagers Club holds a Social 4:30-6:30 p.m. on the first Thursday of every month at Tellico Yacht Club. The next Social will be 4:30 p.m. on Thursday, September 6th, at the Yacht Club. New members should arrive promptly by 4:30 p.m. Please note that no event sign-ups will be accepted before 4:30 p.m. Visit the New Villagers Club website for more information: www.telliconewvillagers.com

NEW BEGINNER TAI CHI CLASS STARTING SEPTEMBER 6

The Taoist Tai Chi Society of the USA will offer a beginner Tai Chi class 10:30 a.m. - noon on Thursdays, starting September 6 in the Wellness Center. (You do not need to be a member of the Wellness Center to attend.) This four-month class covers a 108-move Tai Chi set. Tai Chi is an ancient Chinese internal martial art - widely known for its health benefits. These include increased flexibility, strength, improved balance, and a calmer mind. Tai Chi can be practice by people of all ages and physical abilities. The Taoist Tai Chi Society of the USA is a tax-exempt, charitable organization whose accredited volunteer instructors donate their time in order to share the health-giving benefits of Taoist Tai Chi arts. For more information, contact Gail Eades at 865-599-6785 or visit www.taoist.org

TELLICO CRUISING CLUB

The Tellico Cruising Club will hold its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, September 12 at the Tellico Village Yacht Club. Social hour begins at 5 pm with the meeting immediately following at 6 pm. All Tellico Lake boaters are welcome. The club includes all types of boats, from bow riders and pontoons to big cruisers. Anyone with any part ownership in a boat is eligible for membership. Newcomers are welcome. For more information, contact Commander Casey Kelly at 865-458-1928

THE ART GUILD OF TELLICO VILLAGE

The Art Guild of Tellico Village will have the talented, award winning artist Terry Chandler as our featured speaker on Thursday, September 20th. This will take place from 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. on the top floor of the Yacht Club. His program topic is Tennessee Life as he sees it using Acrylic medium. Terry is a native Tennessean, born in Knoxville. Growing up on a farm and backpacking in the mountains; Terry developed his love for the land and its beauty. He has painted professionally for over 30 years and works to put his personal feelings of nature on his canvass. Terry has a broad following state wide, nationally and internationally; letting his brush tell the story of Tennessee. You can google Terry's work for more information. He is represented by more than one gallery. Light refreshments and beverages will be served before the speaker presents.

TELLICO VILLAGE FISHING CLUB MONTHLY MEETING

The Tellico Village Fishing Club monthly meeting will be on Wednesday, September 12, 2018 from 7:00 P.M. to 8:30 P.M. at the Village Yacht Club (top floor). Club meetings feature fishing related guest speakers and discussions about various Club fishing activities and events. Visitors are welcome. For additional information, contact Club President Pete Young at 865 - 458 -1527 or tellicovillagefishinggroup.com

TELLICO VILLAGE LADIES BOOK CLUB

Join the Tellico Village Ladies Book Club on Thursday, September 14 at Tanasi Club House. Lunch will begin at 11:30 a.m. and book discussion will begin at 12:15 p.m. We will discuss the ficitional book "The Elephant Whisperer" by Lawrence Anthony. Helen Gray will be the discussion leader.

2019 SCHEDULING WITH THE YACHT CLUB

If you are a group or club that would like to reserve meeting space at the Yacht Club, please do so as soon as possible. A large number of events have already been scheduled for 2019. Contact Linnea Elliot directly at <u>Lelliott.awehospitality@gmail.com</u> or 865-458-4363 to reserve meeting space.

MUDDY BOOTS HIKING GROUP

Join us for an enjoyable 4-mile loop hike in the Cherokee National Forest on Monday, September 10th. This trail follows the river with a beautiful water cascade at the end of the trail. There are some short up and down segments under mostly shaded forest canopy. There is one segment of moderate steepness along the first half of the trail and when returning from the falls. We will meet at 8 a.m. at Chota Center (across from the Village gas station) and we will carpool to the trailhead. Passengers are asked to contribute \$6 to help the driver cover gas. Hike leaders are Cindy Towery and Jim White – cindy.towery@yahoo.com.

UPCOMING CLASSES AT TELLICO VILLAGE UNIVERSITY

Visit our website at <u>www.tvuniversity.org</u> for complete class descriptions, requirements, tuition information for each class and links to the registration process. Registration is required, and in some cases, it is limited so we can manage our class experience. If you must cancel, please do so via the website.

- **AMERICAN SIGN LANGUAGE** this course will occur on September 10, 17, 24, and October 1, 8, 15 in the Yacht Club Gallery. This course will be taught by an instructor from the Knoxville Center for the Deaf. It is limited to 20 persons.
- COMPLIMENTARY CLASS IN IMPROVING BALANCE AND PREVENTING FALLS A COMPLIMENTARY Tellico Village University session. Be sure to register now! STOP FALLS, BEFORE THEY STOP YOU! This class will take place on September 10, from 10 -12 at Chota Rec Center D with Cynthia Rockey. Please make time to attend this complimentary presentation on a very important health and safety topic that affects most of us. Did you know that 1 in 4 Americans aged 65+ falls every year? Falls are the leading cause of fatal and non-fatal injuries for older Americans. Those who attend this session will be able to participate in an individual fall assessment to be done by a physical therapist from Benchmark Physical therapy (time permitting). Participants will also learn practical lifestyle adjustments, evidence-based programs, and community partnerships that can reduce the number of falls among seniors. Our Presenter is Cynthia Rockey L.C.S.W., M.Ed, Health Promotion Manager from E. Tennessee Area Agency on Aging & Disability. Those who register will be seated first to ensure good seating. There is no charge for this class.
- ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY CLASS Registration is now open for a two hour presentation on Environmental Sustainability taught by two Maryville College faculty Dr. Mark O,Gorman and Ms. Adrienne Schwarte, Associate Professor Maryville College. Passing on a natural legacy: Sustainability at Tellico Village This class will take place on September 25 from 2 4 p.m. in Chota Room A. What can individuals do to make sure our natural resources are of high quality and remain so for generations to come? This two hour presentation will describe methods and daily living habits to conserve natural resources in our homes and backyards. Learn how such environmentally sustainable thinking and practices saves money, helps the planet and makes people feel happy all at the same time! There is a \$5 tuition (cash please) to provide our visiting faculty a well-deserved honorarium.

SocialMedia4Seniors class in September at the Welcome Center:

• iPhone/iPad Basics Part 1: September 6 and 7 from 8:30 - 10:30 a.m. in the Welcome Center

Tellico Village University seeks your ideas and requests

The TVU team is beginning the process to plan for our Spring 2019 semester! Where did the time go? Our best ideas come from villagers, and we will do our best to seek out your requested topics, or pursue instructors you recommend. If you have expertise in a topic that you think other villagers would like to hear, please consider sharing with us in a friendly two hour presentation. We are looking for all types of topics: history, travel, special talents or crafts, professional experiences that villagers might like, literature, the arts of any kind, the outdoors, for example. Maybe you know someone – in the Village or outside of TV—whom you would recommend for us to do a program for us. You must have legitimate "claim to fame" in your topic -- either some academic preparation or life experience. We want to ensure that our participants listen to credible information. Use the TVU website Contact Us page and tell us your ideas or request a phone conversation. We would be hapy to explore your ideas with you.

2018 HONOR AWARDS NOMINATION FORMS NOW AVAILABLE

You know who they are - how about telling us!

The 2018 Honor Awards Committee needs your help in identifying Tellico Village volunteers worthy of recognition. "We are pleased to represent POA in what is a community effort to thank and honor those whose volunteer activities contribute immeasurably to the well being not only of Tellico Village but of the surrounding communities as well," said Bill Hartman, 2018 Awards Chair.

Other committee members are Mary Kay Bogardus, John Bordelon and Tracey Heilman. The committee is responsible for reviewing all nominations and completing follow-up information as needed, but they need your nominations by the Sept. 28 deadline to identify those exceptional individuals who deserve recognition for their efforts. An appreciation banquet has been scheduled for November 14, where the nominees and winners will be honored. Forms are available at the Welcome Center, Yacht Club, Chota Rec, all Pro Shops and online at www.tellicovillagepoa.org

The award categories are as follows:

Community Service Award

(Service Outside Tellico Village)

Recognizes highly significant volunteer contributions by a Villager or a Village group to Tennessee communities outside Tellico Village, especially those in Loudon County and Monroe County. Recognizes devoted and effective voluntary service to social, recreational, environmental, management, and service-related programs within these communities.

Distinguished Service Award

(Service inside Tellico Village)

Recognizes highly significant volunteer contributions by a Villager or a Village group to Tellico Village. These contributions should be so noteworthy as to have a major effect on: the general health, welfare and/or enjoyment of the Village; or the quality of life in the Village; or the fulfillment of a major need in the Village.

Government Service Award

Recognizes a Villager who has contributed significantly to the well-being of surrounding communities by being involved in their public relations, government affairs, international development or commerce activities, or their business and civic/governmental organizations. This involvement should have inspired respect for, better relations with, and a greater appreciation of the Village.

Education Service Award

Recognizes a Villager who has contributed to the local school systems in a way that has significantly enhanced the learning experience of either local youth or local adults.

Outstanding Youth Award

Recognizes a Village youth, 21 years or younger, whose volunteer accomplishments significantly exceed the norm of expectations; whose efforts and services are a credit to the Village, reflect the spirit of caring, and are a good example for other youths. The recipient should have demonstrated leadership ability, initiative, and responsibility. Outstanding Individual Award

The committee will entertain nominations to recognize individuals who do not fall into any of these categories, so don't worry about trying to make the individual fit the award description. Honor Award nomination forms are available at the POA office, Chota Recreation Center, The Wellness Center, Yacht Club, Tanasi, Toqua and Kahite clubhouses, and The Public Library at Tellico Village.

Note: Honor Awards are for Villagers only. To recognize an employee, use Above and Beyond forms available in Village facilities and online. Village residents who are also employees may be nominated for an Above and Beyond Award if the activity for recognition is part of their job.

TELLICO VILLAGE BROADCASTING

Dr. John Orr, Community Church at Tellico Village Pastor of Music and Worship discusses the upcoming 2018/2019 Fine Arts Concert Series with Emily Koepp, Church Outreach Team Member. If you enjoy music you need to watch this TVB program and learn who is performing, where and when you can get tickets, ticket prices, and more. Mark your calendars for one of the finest series of concerts in East Tennessee. Learn what Pastor Orr has planned for the centerpiece of the series, "A Community Church Christmas," which is free and the Church's unique gift to Tellico Village. This video can be viewed on the Tellico Village Broadcasting website at www.tellicovillagebroadcasting.org or on Vimeo at https://vimeo.com/286913709

Ladies' Clinics

@ Toqua Golf Club

August 15th, 22nd, 29th September 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th October 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, 31st

COST

\$20 per session

All students must pre-pay for each session at the Toqua Golf Shop

Email with questions: CFlenniken@tvpoa.org Week 1 - Full swing

Week 2 - Chipping/Pitching

Week 3 - Short Irons/Bunkers

Week 4 - Long Irons/Hybrids

Week 5 - Fairway Woods

Week 6 - Drivers

Week 7 - Putting

Week 8 - Full swing

Week 9 - Chipping/Pitching

Week 10 - Iron Play

Week 11 - Fairway Woods

Week 12 - Putting

ednesdays 12:00 PM to 1:00 PM or 1<u>:00</u> PM to 2:00 PM

Summer/Fall 2018



August 22,29 and September5



ALTERNATE LOCATION

Tugaloo Beach Pavilion Parking Lot

MORI TAYOUES AAOS LAYOUESS

O PM Vendors

Ladies Luncheon

Tellico Village Ladies Luncheon

When:

Wednesday, September 5, 2018 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM

Where:

The Yacht Club 100 Sequoyah Rd, Loudon, TN 37774

865-458-4363

Guest Charity Baker:

The September desserts are provided by Deb Young and are \$3.00 each. Proceeds from the sale will benefit Pulmonary Fibrosis.



September: Tellico Village Ladies Luncheon and Fashion Show

Join us as we return to the runway with our first luncheon this Fall.

Fashions: Presented by Chico's.

September Vendors: Shop the World Gifts.
Fashion Artier, Sandy's Southern Scrubs, Linda
Johnson Water Colors and Cornshux Creations.

Table Centerpieces: Shop the World Gifts

Music: Provided by Peggy Bastien.

September Menu: Chicken Wraps with a small side salad and house chips. No Substitutions Please.

Buy tickets: \$15.00 paid reservations can be made at the Yacht Club by the Deadline of Wednesday, Aug 29, 2018. You may also buy tickets at the preceding HOA and New Villager Socials.

BACK TO SCHOOL SUPPLIES AND VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

Back-to-school supplies are needed for students at Loudon County and Steekee Elementary Schools. The Tellico Village Adopt-a-Class Program supports this effort with donations. We have placed boxes at 4 convenient locations - the Wellness Center, library, Chota Rec Center and the Welcome Center (storage - may drop-off at front desk). Items requested include sharpened pencils, erasers, glue sticks, crayons, notebook paper, 2-pocket folders, spiral notebooks, and construction paper.

Classroom needs include dry erase markers and cleaner, tissue, hand sanitizer, disinfectant wipes, and band aids. Contact Bonnie Pierce (516-413-0177) or at adopt.a.class.donations.tn@gmail.com or Karen Hamerslag (352-219-1046) or at adopt.a.class.tn@gmail.com with questions. Cash donations are also appreciated - contact us for further information.

The Tellico Adopt-a-Class program supports local elementary schools with classroom volunteers and donations of school supplies. Volunteers are matched with a classroom and teacher, fostering relationships with children while assisting in their education.

Villagers usually volunteer 3 – 5 hours a week, either on one day or split into 2 sessions. Most work directly with students, either individually or in small groups. Adopt-a-Class is now active in both Loudon and Steekee Elementary Schools.

We are currently accepting volunteers for the 2018-2019 school year. Please contact Karen Hamerslag at 352-219-1046 or adopt.a.class.tn@gmail.com for further information.

HOMECOMING SUNDAY COMING TO TELLICO VILLAGE

Homecoming Sunday is a day the Community Church at Tellico Village will celebrate their 30th anniversary of being a church family. They are encouraging everyone to invite past members and friends back to church or new friends that are looking for a church family to help celebrate this important milestone on September 9th.

There will be one service that day at 10:15am along with a series of presentations and acknowledgements of the service and support the Community Church as provided to various local organizations as well as the local community. The church has arranged for a fully catered lunch to be served after the 10:15pm service, on September 9th.

Tickets can be purchased at the church office during the week. Each lunch ticket is \$10 and includes a pulled pork sandwich, three sides and your choice of banana pudding or peach cobbler. Deadline for purchasing tickets is August 17th. For additional information the church office phone number is: 865-458-1516 and for more details the web site is: http://www.tellicochurch.com/

UPCOMING PHOTOGRAPHY WORKSHOPS

Landscape and Scenic Photography Workshop

Once you know your camera buttons how do you take better landscape and scenic pictures? Join Dennis Sabo, award-winning, professional photographer for an extensive 2 day lecture series on "The Art of Landscape" Photography. It will occur on September 20 and 27 from 9 a.m. – Noon.

This hands-on class and field workshop teaches artistic composition, equipment considerations and proper lighting to capture great travel, landscape and scenic photos. You will also learn quick software tips to make your photos pop with color.

For those that love to take landscape and scenic pictures join Dennis for this fun and informative seminar to improve that area of your photography. Cost is \$165.00 per person. Workshop is limited to (5) students to allow for individual attention.

Pre-Registration is required for both workshops, secure your space with Dennis at <u>dsabo.photo@gmail.com</u> For more information on this workshop call Dennis at 865-253-0798 or email him. Dennis' website can be viewed at <u>www.dsabophoto.com</u>

CRANK UP YOUR APPETITE, DUST OFF YOUR LEDERHOSEN — OKTOBERFEST IS GETTING CLOSE

That's right – in just over a month you can join the TV Lions and your fellow TV residents at an evening of great food, fellowship and fun at this annual Lions Club fund-raiser. This year's OKTOBERFEST takes place on Monday, October 1 at the TV Yacht Club 4 - 7 p.m.

As in the past, the main attractions are great German food – bratwurst, potato salad, beans, condiments, etc., and, of course, plenty of beer. Wine is also available for a small price per glass. In addition to being able to socialize with your friends and neighbors, you can also hit the dance floor and enjoy a variety of German music, mostly polkas. There will probably be quite a few pieces that you can sing along to if you don't want to dance.

Tickets are \$14 per person. They are available from any Lion or at Sloan's Hardware, United Community Bank or the Village Salon. If none of these venues work, call Marsha Higby at 865-458-9356 to get your tickets. Because of space limitations in the Yacht Club, the supply of tickets is limited so get yours early.

This is one of three major TV Lions annual fundraising events. Proceeds are used by the club to fund a variety of service activities in both Tellico Village as well as Loudon County and east Tennessee. In the village, the TVVFD and the Library are beneficiaries; in Loudon County, Smoky Mountain Service Dogs, Iva's Place, Good Samaritan and a number of other similar organizations receive donations. A portion of these funds are used to support the various vision programs conducted by the Lions to include free glasses to indigent county residents identified thru the Good Sam Health Fairs.

In addition to buying you a great evening, your ticket also helps some less fortunate residents to improve their quality of life. Get yours now!

The photo below shows the grills and the cooks preparing the bratwurst behind the Yacht Club.



THE UNITED WAY KICK-OFF STREET FAIR IS GETTING CLOSER

The 4th Annual United Way Street Fair, which kicks-off the 2018 United Way Campaign in Tellico Village, is now only about six weeks away. This year's version will be expanded with the addition of a business fair as well as additional entertainment. Nine Tellico Village and local businesses have agreed to participate by setting up information booths where you can learn about the products and services that they offer. Some have also indicated that they will offer chances to win prizes to those who come by and get information. In addition, negotiations are underway with several car dealers to stage a new car show as well.

As in the past, roughly a dozen partner agencies (those that receive grants from the proceeds of your UW donations) will also set up information booths where you can learn more about the services they offer to your fellow residents of TV and Loudon County.

The main attraction will still be the vehicle show where members of the Corvette, Vintage/Classic Car and

Motorcycle Clubs will proudly display their vehicles. You will get a chance to vote on your favorite vehicle in each category by making a \$1/vote donation to United Way. The winners will receive a prize from UW. Additional entertainment will be provided by DI Gary Blumel, and hopefully, the TV Singers and Footloose in TV. Since you will probably work up an appetite by visiting all the various activities, you can get a free hot dog and cookies courtesy of United Way.

This event takes place on what is scheduled to be a very busy Saturday, October 6, in Tellico Village. The Street Fair, held in Village Square, will be preceded by the annual TVCC Garage Sale, which runs from 8 a.m. – Noon, followed by the Smoky Mountain Service Dogs "Salute to Veterans" which occurs that evening. The Street Fair will occur from 11 a.m. – 2 p.m. so you have a chance to hit all three community events with no problem.

Mark your calendars and reserve the day so you can attend all the great happenings in TV and help the 2018 UW campaign get off to a great start. Your potential attendance is boosted by the fact that the Vols are not playing that weekend so you won't miss even one minute of UT Football.



Summit Medical Group at Tellico Village

Where the patient comes first

Need convenient care?



Call 865-205-3025 today for an appointment.





Sergeant York The Play

September 16, 2018 @ 3:00 PM (Attendance is free, but Love offering will be accepted)

This one-man play depicts the entire story and life of Sergeant Alvin York most decorated soldier in WWI. Written by Lisa Soland, a teacher at Maryville College and played by Greg Helton a local actor from Morristown.



Christ Our Savior Church Lutheran Church Host 260 Wade Road West Loudon, TN 37774

Contact: Wayne Schnell 865-816-3909

Wayne_schnell@Hotmail.com RSVP Required: 865-458-9407











6:30PM

Passed Cocktail with The Macallan 10 Year Fine Oak

FIRST COURSE

Cheese & Charcuterie plate that includes Smoked Gouda, Gruyere, and Dubliner Cheese, as well as Spanish Iberico Chorizo and Itaian Finochietta Salami

Paired with The Macallan Fine Oak 15 Year Single Malt

SECOND COURSE

Moules au Roquefort

Paired with The Macallan Edition No. 3

THIRD COURSE

Roasted Beef Tenderloin with Rosemary, Dark Chocolate, and Wine Sauce

Paired with The Macallan 12 Year Double Cask Single Malt

FOURTH COURSE

Dark Chocolate Souffle'

Paired with The Macallan 18 Year Single Malt

For reservations call:

865-458-4363

\$125 Per Person

Does not include Tax or Gratuities





PETS OF THE WEEK: MEET SCOTTY!

Scotty is a small grey schnauzer. At 13 years old, he has lived a great life and is part of the Second Chance Pals organization. Scotty is pretty much blind and cannot maneuver stairs. He has only 7 teeth but uses them to eat dry kibble. Wet food upsets his stomach. He is house trained to use wee-wee pads. He would do best in a home with no other pets and only adults. He sometimes enjoys being outside and loves snuggling with stuffed toys. He is not a lap dog but revels in the comfort of knowing a human is nearby. Scotty currently lives in a foster home, so if you're interested in adopting this cute little guy, an appointment with the foster family will be made by the Shelter.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is open Tues-Fri 11-4:30 and Saturdays 11-2. The shelter is closed Sunday and Monday. Call 423-442-1015 or check out all available pets on our website at monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org

Shelter Needs: Lots of scoopable/clumping cat litter (Tidy Cat), paper towels, bleach, Q-tips, cotton balls, laundry detergent, and Dawn All Purpose Cleaner. Office supplies including copy/printer paper are always needed!









Please join us on Saturday, October 6th, 6PM at The Venue, Lenoir City, for our "Night for Patriots" annual fundraiser. In 2017 the \$225,000 donation from the American Valor Foundation (family foundation of Navy Seal, Chris Kyle-The American Sniper) kicked off our "More Wags for Warriors" facilities campaign. Since that time, we have been Blessed by many individuals, companies, and grantors which have insured that funds will be available to begin construction on our new SMSD Veteran/Canine Training Center in Lenoir City. By the date of this fundraiser construction should be well underway.



The event will include music, silent auction, dinner, and guest speaker US Air Force Veteran Captain Bill Robinson, longest held enlisted soldier as a POW in Vietnam, 2,703 days. Bill is also author of The Longest Rescue, which details his capture, time in captivity, and release.

LOCATION: The Venue, Lenoir City, 6PM, October 6th.

7690 Creekwood Park Blvd., Tel. 865-986-8340

Tickets are \$120 per person, tables of 10 may be reserved. For reserved tables it is requested that one \$1200 check from a table coordinator be sent. Ticket stubs can be used for tax deductible receipts. Mail check for tickets to: SMSD, 110 Tooweka Circle, Loudon, TN. 37774. Tickets will be mailed.

"Facilitating a better life through canine companionship and service"